BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on **Thursday**, **21**st **March 2019** in the Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.

Present:

Parish Councillors Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), Wharton, Ferguson-

Graham, Fitzsimmons & Wood

District Councillor

County Councillor

Public 0

Apologies Pearson

Clerk - Mrs S Lifsey

12.691 PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSONS

No residents attended the Parish Council with any concerns or issues that were of concern.

12.692 APOLOGIES

All apologies were given to the Clerk prior to the Parish Council Meeting

12.693 MINUTES

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if the Parish Council were all in agreement with the Minutes from the last Meeting which was held on the 21^{st} February 2019. The Parish Council agreed and accordingly Councillor Mitchell signed and dated each page of the Minutes.

12.694 COMMUNITY MAPPING PROJECT OFFICER

Sam Hutchinson, Community Mapping Project Officer attended the Parish Council meeting to see what issues as a Parish Council we had. He was interested in any

meetings that took place within the area. He is to attend the next Neighbourhood Watch meeting on the 6th June 2019 as a Speaker.

12.695 CHEQUES AND STUBBS

- (a) S Lifsey (Clerk) Wages £212.21
- (b) National Insurance & Tax £32.00
- (c) Mrs Crowther (Accountant) £50.00
- (d) K.M.R Skip Hire £1,728.72
- (e) A Wharton Plant Hire £1,140.00
- (f) Y.L.C.A (membership) £416.00

TOTAL - £3,578.93

All cheques & stubbs were accordingly signed & initialled.

12.696 GENERAL ISSUES

PLAY AREA WALL — BYRAM PARK ROAD

Councillor Nicklin informed the Parish Council that he had been to see all the residents that lived near the wall but was unable to see anyone. The wall is unadopted. The Parish Council all agreed to remove the top part of the wall which was unsafe and see what happens

NEW PLAY AREA

Councillor Nicklin said that he had had a meeting with Sutcliffe Play and work is expected to start Wednesday, 23rd April 2019. It should take approximately 2 weeks to complete. The Parish Council asked District Councillor Sage if he would open the new Play Area as he had opened the Play Area on Byram Park Road. Date is to be confirmed for the opening.

PARISH COUNCILLOR

Parish Councillor Ferguson-Graham handed her notice in. She said it had been a pleasure getting involved with the Parish Council. Parish Councillor Mitchell on behalf of the Parish Council thanked her for her hard work & contribution o the Parish Council and wished her well for her future

ELECTION PAPERS

All Election Papers were completed & signed. Clerk informed the Parish Council that she had a meeting at Selby District Council on Monday, 25th March 2019 to submit the same.

NEW INSPECTOR

Parish Councillor Mitchell said that there had been joint meeting with Fairburn, Brotherton, Burton Salmon & Byram Parish Councils with Inspector Martin Wedgewood on the 22nd February. He is our new Safer Neighbourhood Policing Inspector. All Parish Councils expressed their concerns over levels of Policing and that we looked forward to working closely with the Police again.

ARRIVA

Paul Flanagan has now left the Company and his replacement is Ben Maxfield.

12.697 NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 18th April 2019 at 6.30pm, Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.